Diefenbaker School Person Digital Devices 

You may have heard that new policies regarding the use of personal devices by students will be reinforced, starting this school year. The use of student personal digital devices should be appropriate to a student’s age and stage of development. As such, the following policy was developed to support the work of educators in our school, and to avoid distractions to students during school hours. In short, this policy was developed to support student learning. It is important to mention that this new policy very much reflects past practice at our school. Therefore, students will not notice much difference from previous year. 

Here is the SD38 policy for Elementary Schools (Kindergarten to Grade 7): 

· Students should not have personal digital devices in their possession during the school day, unless permission is granted by the supervising staff for educational purposes. This includes during recess and lunch or while outside on the playground or on school property. 
· It is recommended that students do not bring personal digital devices to school. Any personal digital devices brought to school should be powered off and remain in a student’s backpack or secured location during the school day. 
· Access to social media platforms on the school wireless network will be restricted on personal digital devices, in compliance with the Terms of Service and age requirements of the social media platforms.
· Personal digital devices include: phones, tablets, laptops and Apple/android watches

We will reinforce this policy in the following ways:

· Between 8:45 and 2:45, students will be required to leave their personal devices, turned off, in their backpacks, unless they have specific permission from staff to use their device for learning purposes. 
· Student personal devices are valuables and as such neither the school nor the staff is responsible for these devices in cases they are lost or damaged.
· Between 8:45 and 2:45, should students need to communicate with family members by phone, they will be required to use the office student phone. Students cannot use their personal phones during school hours, including recess and lunch break. 

· If students break this rule, the following consequences will take place:
1) Student will receive a verbal warning and be asked to put their devices back in their backpacks;
2) If a student is found to break the rule a second time, their device will be confiscated and kept safely by the school admin. The student will have to pick up their phone from the office at the end of the day;
3) In the case of a student breaking the rule again, the device will be confiscated and kept safely in the office until a parent/guardian collects it.  

We encourage you to have a conversation with your children about the expectations set in this policy,  and we thank you in advance for your support. 
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